
 
     December 2013 Chapter Newsletter 

PLEDGE:  As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor and pride to promote motorcycling and motorcycle 

safety by being an example of the safe use, operation and enjoyment of motorcycles.  I will work at all 

times to improve the relationship between the motorcycling law enforcement community and the 

general public.  The fraternal spirit will always guide me in relating to other Blue Knights.  

CHAPTER WEBSITE: www.bkwivi.com  

The 2013 December meeting was 
held on December 17th , ÁÔ !ÌÉÏÔÏȭÓ 
Restaurant. 
President Jim Kindt (Tiny) called the 
meeting to order at 7:04pm with a 
total of 25 members present.  
President Kindt  led the chapter in 
the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by 
a moment of silence for our brothers 
who are in need.   
There was one new member present, 
Mark Zaremba, retired  MPD 
Sergeant.  Welcome!! 
A motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the last meeting (November 

19th 2013) was made by Ken Ziebell and 

seconded by Chuck Homa.  The motion 

passed.  

TREASURERS REPORT:  Treasurer Brian 

Bortmess read the financial report to the 

membership (report will not be published 

in this forum.)  

A motion to accept the report was made 

by Chuck Homa and seconded by Michael 

Stroessner.  The motion passed. 

QUARTERMASTERS REPORT:  Jim 

Bagurdes said he is still looking for a 

minimum order of 30 shirts to offset the 

set-up fee.  If not, there will be a small 

increase in the price. As of now there are 

about 15 ordered.  The deadline will be at 

the Packer/Bear and Christmas party.  All 

will include the logo. 

A motion was made to accept the 
quartermasters report by Chuck Homa 
and seconded by Carl Karwacki.  The 
motion passed. 
OLD BUSINESS:  Dues are due!!  Get them 
in by the Christmas/Packer party.  $30 if 
you receive a newsletter via email and 
$35 for the paper newsletter. 
Badges:   
An email was sent out to see how 
many members would be interested 
in ordering badges.  There were 13 
members who stating they were 
highly interested.  We are asking 
that the club pick up the $350 set up 
fee for the chapter colors for the 
center seal of the badge.  If you are 
not interested this year but are 
considering purchasing one at a 
later date, once we pay the setup fee 
we will own the rights to that seal.  
It is a 15/16 size seal.   

http://www.bkwivi.com/


We will need a letter of approval 
from the International to use our 
colors.  VP Hafeman stated he has 
previously checked with them and it 
should be no problem. 
A motion was made by George 
Markopoulos to have the club 
provide the $350 setup fee for the 
center seal of the badges.  Motion 
was seconded by Steve Bzdusek.  
Motion passed. 
An order form with the different 
styles and finishes will be available 
at the Christmas party.   
PACKER/BEAR CHRISTMAS PARTY: 
Date is 12-29-13.  The correct 
address is 10137 W Coldspring Rd.  
BE AWARE THE GAME TIME HAS 
CHANGED.  IT IS A 3:30 PM KICK 
OFFȣ 
Since the game time has changed, 
SHALL WE SAY NOON??  Usually we 
eat at half time.  ,ÅÔȭÓ get some 
feedback.  Right now we are looking 
at noon for the festivities to start. 
George Markopoulos will be making 
the food.  Big Steve offered to bring 
his famous shrimp salad, Joanne will 
bring a dessert, Sandy is bringing a 
couple desserts as requested and 
Bob Barr will bring some snacks.  
The club will provide beer and soda.  
If you want something harder than 
that you are welcome to bring it. 
If you purchase anything for the 
party please submit your receipts to 
the treasurer.  
Fundraising committee:  
Committee member Bob Barr stated they 
came up with nothing.  After a brief 
discussion President Kindt tabled the 
talks until after the meeting to give the 
fundraising committee direction on what 
they need to be accomplishing.  
OLD BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  
None. 

NEW BUSINESS:  
GLRC & INTERNATIONAL UPDATES:   
VP Dennis Hafeman reports that after a 
4.5 hour meeting the following 
information was disseminated: 

1) Ed Pierce, President Oklahoma 1 
won his appeal and the decision by 
the MWRC was overturned. In a 
vote 9-6. 

2) Mike Fletcher, Sword and Shield 
editor is resigning.  There will be a 
search for a new editor.   

3) To date there are no bids to do the 
audit. 

4) 2014 convention update-there are 
1200 preregistered.  About 140 of 
them are US members.  They have 
worked out a deal with BMW if you 
are interested in renting a 
motorcycle. 

5) Voted to send the $1136.00 bill 
sent by our attorney to Frank 
Gennari for payment. 

6) The following proposals were 
passed.  These are all conference 
donations.  2013-0027, 0028, 
0029, 0030, 0037, 0038, 0039, 
0040. GLRC made no donation for 
this year. 

7) Proposal 2013-0031 not to pay for 
the registrations for the 
International Reps at the 2014 
convention failed. 

8) Proposal 2013-32, donation by 
Tri -State to COPSRUN was tabled. 

9) Proposal 2013-34 failed.  The 
proposal was made by the TSC on 
the GOOD OF THE ORDER and was 
found to have no merit. 

10)  Proposal 2013-36 was sent to the 
by-laws committee for review.  
This proposal was regarding the 
back patches. 

11)  The 2014 budget passed. 
12)  There have been 3 new chapters 

started. 



13)  Paying the airfare for the founding 
fathers to the 2014 convention 
was tabled. 

Next meeting,  01/28/14. 
Nothing new at the GLRC level.  
Remember nominations will be held in 
Erie PA. and elections will take place in 
Galesburg at the meeting. 
If you are interested in any positions 
contact your President or Vice President 
for qualifications. 
2nd Charitable fund Committee : 
Congratulations to Chuck Homa, Steve 
Lesniewski, and Kevin Porter for 
volunteering to award the $1089.60 
dollars in the secondary fund to well-
deserved charities. 
If anyone has any recommendations for a 
charity contact the committees chair 
person, Steve Lesniewski, at 
stevel@wi.rr.com.  This needs to be done 
by the end of the year so get your 
requests in soon. 
Nomination and voting for honorary 
member:   We can have up to 5 honorary 
members.  If you know someone that you 
would like to see become an honorary 
member, get them involved and start 
coming to meetings, rides and events, etc.  
We would like to see them participate for 
a year before you nominate them. 

1. Michael Stroessner nominated 
George Markopoulos, and Allen 
Schoessow seconded. 

2. Allen Schoessow nominated Gary 
Davey and Chuck Homa seconded. 

3. Carl Karwacki nominated Scott 
Wysocki and Mark Meyer 
seconded. 

4. Bob Barr nominated Steven 
Schultz and Steve Bzdusek 
seconded. 

Discussion was made, and all nominations 
passes!  Congratulations to all!! 
 
NEW BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR:  

George Markopoulos made a motion to 
collect a $1 from everyone for tonightȭs 
MEGA MILLION drawing.  Motion was 
seconded by Jim Crouse, motion passed. 
The winning numbers for Mega 
Millions on Tuesday, Dec. 17 were : 8, 
20, 14, 17, 39 and Mega Ball 7 
Estimated  $636 million ȣȣȢ 
3ÏÒÒÙ ÇÕÙÓȟ ×Å ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ×ÉÎȢ 
HR218:  For you MPD guys, if you shoot 
at Deerfield, you can take your certificate 
ÔÏ -0$ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÅ× )$ȭÓȢ 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/GOOD OF THE 
ORDER: 
-Winter Blahs, MN1, Jan 17-19th. See flyer. 
-State Convention 6-20 to 6-22, Waupun 
Community Center (WI XII) 
-Spring GLRC will be held in Erie PA. 

March 14-16.  Please come out and 

support these guys.  They are a Tri -State 

chapter and hold associate status in the 

GLRC.  Should be a great time! 

-Summer GLRC, Galesburg ILL, August 15-

17.  Camping is available and free. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER FROM THE 

FLOOR:   

Pete Simet donated a 2014 Harley 

Davidson Calendar to raffle off.  They are 

not yet available to the public.  The 

monies will go to the club.  Bidding 

started at $5.00 by Tiny.  Final bid was 

made by Mark Meyer for $15.00. 

Congratulations Mark!!!! 

 

Motion to close was made by Dennis 

Hafeman at 0750pm and second by 

Michael Stroessner.  Motion passed. 

Fraternally,  

Sandy (LTS)  220 

 

 

mailto:stevel@wi.rr.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

ROLL CALL 
Chuck Homa 

Steve Bzdusek 

Bob Barr 

Steve Schultz 

Danny O’Toole 

Jim Bagurdes 

Scott Wysocki 

Brian Bortmess 

Joanne Cook 

Sandy Santoro 

Dennis Hafeman 

Jim Kindt 

Al Schoessow 

Jim Crouse 

Gary Davey 

Mary Davey 

Ken Ziebell 

George Markopoulos 

Steve Lesniewski 

Mark Meyer 

Carl Karwacki 

Pete Simet 

Jim Ortiz 

Mark Zaremba 

Michael Stroessner 

 

 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT 

James (Tiny) Kindt 

jimkindt@yahoo.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Dennis Hafeman 

bkwrongway1@aol.com 

SECRETARY 

Sandy Santoro 

santoro3@sbcglobal.net 

TREASURER 

Brian Bortmess 

bbortmess@gmail.com 

DIRECTORS 

Steve Bzdusek                                         

Ted Engelbart                         

Chuck Homa  

PAST PRESIDENT 

Joe Kubicek        

                              

 

BIRTHDAY WISHES 

Mary Davey, Dec 5 

Tom Listinsky, Dec 7 

Francine Peterson, 14 

Mike Stroessner, Dec 28 

 

 

 

 

Brunch rides are the 2
nd

 Sunday 

(10am) 

Dinner rides are the 4
th

 

Wednesday (6pm) 

Rides run March through 

November 

(Ride dates may vary) 

 

Meeting location: changes per 

ride, due to construction 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jimkindt@yahoo.com
mailto:bkwrongway1@aol.com
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mailto:bbortmess@gmail.com


 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 2013               

-Winter Blahs MN1                                    Jan 17-17 

See attachment 

 

-Crying Towel Round #2 Hosted by WI VI   Dec 29 

Piccadilly’s Club House, 10137 W Coldspring Rd 

This will also be our Christmas Party            

 

-2014 Spring GLRC           March 14-16 

Erie, PA (PA XVIII) See attached flyer 

 

-2014 Pigs in the Smokies          May 23-25 

Hosted by Tennessee III (www.blueknightstn3.com) 

 

-2014 State Convention                        June 20-22 

Waupun Community Center (510 E Spring St) 

More detail to come soon 

  

-2014 International                             June 22 – 27   

Waidring Austria  HTTP://BK-Convention2014.eu/ 

 

-2014 European Tour                       June 21-July 6 

Escorted by Pat Fox, contact Pfox1@nycap.rr.com 

 

-2014 Summer GLRC                          August 15-17 

Galesburg, ILL XXXVI  (See separate attachment) 

 

-Blue Knights 40th Anniversary Cruise, 7 days 

Hosted by Florida XVIII  August 24, 2014 
www.blueknightsflxviii.com 

 

-33rd Annual Tri-State Conference         Oct 10-13 

New York IV     www.blueknightsny4.org 

 

-2015 Spring GLRC   dates to be announced 

Canton, OH 
 

 

50/50 WINNER!!  

Scott Wysocki  

$56 to house $56 to winner!!  

 

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY 

JANUARY 21TH, 2014, 7:00PM, 

!,)/4/ȭ3Ȣ  3/#)!, (/52 34!243 

AT 6:00PM 

 

IF YOU HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD 

LIKE ON THE AGENDA CONTACT ME 

PRIOR TO THE NEXT MEETING 

 

Check the International and 

conference web sites for further 

information and registration forms. 

 

http://www.blueknightstn3.com/
http://www.blueknightsflxviii.com/
http://www.blueknightsny4.org/


 
 

 

 

GLRC Spring Conference 

March 14
th

 ï 16
th

 2014  

Hosted by BK Pennsylvania XVIII 
 

Last name: ________________________ First name ________________________ 

 

Street Address: ________________________________________________________ 

 

City, State/Province, Country and Zip ________________________________________  

 

Spouse/Guest(s):__________________   ___________________   _________________ 

 

Email (for confirmation) ___________________________________________________ 

 

Registrations (all funds in US dollars) 
Postmarked by 21 Feb 2014 

$ 65.00 /person Number____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 
Postmarked after 21 Feb 2014 

$ 75.00 /person Number____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 
Banquet & Saturday Hospitality Only 

$ 40.00 /person Number ____   Subtotal Amt. __________ 

 

Conference Tôs $20.00 each or 2 for $35.00 

Number/Sizes   _____Med ______Large _____ XL _____ 2XL _____ 3XL _____  

(Example: 1 shirt-$20, 2 shirts-$35, 3 shirts- $55, 4 shirts -$70 etc.)  

Total Amt. ________ 

 

Host Hotel: The Avalon Hotel and Conference Center ï www.Avalonerie.com 

  16 West 10
th
 St. Erie, PA   16501     

814-459-2220 - Free parking and free hot breakfast with room rental  

 
NOTE: ~~~ All Room Reservations MUST be made through the Hotel front desk (no                          third parties) and you 

MUST ask for the Blue Knight Rate, Rate is in effect four days prior to and after the conference.  

 

Room Rates: $80.00 /night for Kings and Doubles, $105.00 /night for a Suite 

 

MAIL CONFERENCE REGISTRATION & T-SHIRT CHECKS TO:  
 LAKE ERIE BLUE KNIGHTS  

 P.O. BOX 8272 

 ERIE, PA 16506 (or) Payment may be made through Secure Server Pay-Pal 

 
ATTENTION CANADIANS : Our bank will not accept foreign currency of any sort, so please use PayPal to register.  Contact the 

host if you have any questions or need alternative methods of payment. 

 

Contact: Geg Fera  w3gjf@hotmail.com for further information 

 

http://www.avalonerie.com/
mailto:w3gjf@hotmail.com

